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5:00 PM Municipal CenterTuesday, December 18, 2018

1.      Call To Order

2.      Roll Call by City Clerk Donna Jackson

Mayor Harold Perrin was in attendance.

David McClain;Mitch Johnson and Gene VancePresent 3 - 

Chris Gibson and Chris MooreAbsent 2 - 

3.      Approval of minutes
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A motion was made by Councilperson Gene Vance, seconded by 

Councilperson David McClain, that this matter be Passed. The motion PASSED 

with the following vote.

David McClain;Mitch Johnson and Gene VanceAye: 3 - 

Chris Gibson and Chris MooreAbsent: 2 - 

4.      New Business

5.      Pending Items

6.      Other Business

Councilmember Gene Vance said I would like to make it public that I have asked 

Engineering Director Craig Light and Mayor Harold Perrin to look at the new right turn 

lane from Windover onto Harrisburg Road to see if there is a necessity for a yield sign 

or a stop and go sign. We have gotten close to having several wrecks because people 

just blow through the right turn lane no matter what the traffic signal shows. So, I just 

want to make it public record that I have asked for that to be studied. Mayor Perrin 

said it’s being studied.

7.      Public Comments

James Hinds, 508 Ridgecrest, said I work in the St. Bernards Business Building and 
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one day outside my window at the corner of Carson and Washington there were three 

wrecks in one day and I believe one of them involved a city vehicle. One thing that 

might help is if at the corner of Carson and Monroe it could be converted to a four way 

stop instead of a three way stop. That might get the attention of whoever is driving on 

Carson so that they don’t pull out on Washington without stopping. 

Chairmember Mitch Johnson asked if Mayor Perrin would make note of that and then 

maybe the Traffic Control Committee could look into that and see if they have a 

recommendation for us in the future. Mayor Perrin said yes. I sure will, and, also, one 

of the things that we did do was move all the parking off Washington next to the 

parking lot at St. Bernards, but I understand what he’s saying. We will make a note.

8.      Adjournment

A motion was made by Councilperson Gene Vance, seconded by 

Councilperson David McClain, that this meeting be Adjourned. The motion 

PASSED with the following vote.

David McClain;Mitch Johnson and Gene VanceAye: 3 - 

Chris Gibson and Chris MooreAbsent: 2 - 
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